

G.C.A.A. Committee Meeting

Sunday 6th April 2025

Present: Tricia K, Mick.G, John N, Andrew L, Imelda O'B, V Nolan

Apologies: Laura P, Jim C, Lindsay D, Alison J, Tullio M

Minutes of 22 Feb 2025 meeting amended re. leak / path is between plots 143 and 144, not 133 and 134

Since today's meeting is not quorate, the formal agenda was put aside.

1. Anti-Social Behaviour on site: several instances have now been brought to the Committee's attention. V circulated copies of Haringey Council's ASB Policy, which includes advice and contact numbers for those affected. Following discussion it was agreed to wait until after Tullio's return, as well as to hold a further Committee meeting to discuss action (and to hear the Officers' Reports held over from today).

2. Repairs to the Community Hut: ways and means of solving drainage / damp problems discussed, as was the clearing of rubbish to improve air circulation. It was agreed that this job be contracted out rather than involve site members and their cars.
3. Ufuk Guner (plot 126) has asked for the roadside bramble hedging to be cut back as it is damaging car paintwork.
4. The 21st June 2025 is no longer suitable for the AGM. It is proposed to hold the AGM on either the 5th or 6th July. Tricia to poll Committee members re. availability before publicising the date. Adverts re. vacancies, specifically Treasurer, also need to go out.
5. **Date of next meeting: Sunday 27th April, 10 am**